## BEAVERTOWN BOROUGH COUNCIL MINUTES

## December 12, 2017

The Beavertown Borough Council met on Tuesday, December 12, 2017.

<u>ATTENDANCE:</u> David Hassinger-President, Lori Foor, Denny Mallonee, Lucas Bingman, Timothy Wagner, Will Kepner, Phil Walter- Borough Supervisor, Mayor Hollenbach, Bob Cravitz-Solicitor.

**ABSENT:** Wesley Peters.

## Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.

## PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

GUESTS: Robin Kauffman thanked the Borough and Phil for putting up the banners and lights.

MINUTES, BILLS and TREASURER'S REPORT: Denny motion to approve the minutes; Will second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Will motioned to pay the bills; Denny second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried. Denny motioned to approve the treasurer's report; Lori second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.

<u>OLD BUSINESS:</u> Tim motioned to approve the 2018 budget; Lori second, with roll call vote –unanimous yes – motion carried. Denny motioned to approve the 2018 Tax Ordinance NO. 2018-01; Lori second, with roll call vote –unanimous yes – motion carried.

**ATTORNEY'S REPORT:** None.

<u>MAYOR'S REPORT:</u> Mayor Hollenbach reviewed the Police Report, reported on properties and residents concerns. He went to a meeting in reference to the Census. He is also working with visitor's center in Lewisburg, to promote Beavertown.

BOROUGH SUPERVISOR'S REPORT: Phil reported they did their normal checking of the streets. He got a load of anti skid and salt. Put up the banners, lights and Christmas tree. The Christmas tree was donated by Dennis Snook. The equipment is ready for snow. Phil suggested buying a lift truck with a winch; he said the Authority would be willing to go in with the Borough on the purchase of one. Will asked the starting wage on Eric; Phil said \$15.00 an hour.

SECRETARY'S REPORT: None.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u>: David was presented a thank you card, plague and certificate, for his twenty plus years of services to the Beavertown Borough. Tim was also presented with a thank you card for his eight years of service to the Beavertown Borough. Council members thanked both David and Tim for all they did while serving on council. Pat stated that she wouldn't have stayed on as secretary, if it weren't for all the help she received from David during her training and continued help the past five years.

Misc.:

**ADJOURN:** Denny motioned to adjourn; Lucas second, with a roll call vote-unanimous yes-motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:55 P.M. Email Submitted: January 5, 2018

Pat Bachman